ACYOA Central Council Meeting 

St. Gregory Armenian Church, Chicago, IL

April 17, 2010; 1:00-5:00

    

Present:
Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Alex Derderian (Chair), Talin Hitik (Vice Chair),
Lydia Kurkjian (Secretary), Danny Mantis (Treasurer), Danielle DerAsadourian (Chapter Relations Coordinator).  Gevork Vartanian (Program Coordinator), Ara Janigian (Public Relations), Nancy Basmajian (Executive Secretary)
 
Guest: Oscar Tatosian (Diocesan Council Chair)

 
Meeting highlights of the afternoon meeting were as follows:
 
[Note: The morning was spent reviewing the Leadership Conference which took place on March 6-8 in Tarrytown, NY. In addition to the Central Council, Fr. Yeprem Kelegian and Oscar Tatosian were present. Participant evaluations and parish projects were studied and ideas regarding future programs were discussed.]
1.         Administration/Financial
· The treasurer presented the 2011 proposed budget for consideration by the Central Council. Revisions were suggested; the budget will be sent to the 2010 General Assembly delegates for review before the Assembly.

· The treasurer will follow-up with the Auditing Committee for their report.

· CC liaisons will follow-up with six chapters which have not as yet submitted their 2009 annual report.
· The Executive Secretary reported that the Minutes of the 2009 General Assembly was sent to our leadership. Hard copies of the Minutes will be available at the Assembly.

· Other General Assembly tasks being pursued by Central Council: appointing the Assembly secretary (Erika Belezarian and Karen Dardarian will be approached), proposals submitted to the GA, the 2009 Sports Weekend Committee report, chapter submission of names of delegates, CC purchase of an ad in the SW booklet, finalizing the Insights program, ACYOA awards, requests from the St. James Sports Weekend Committee, etc.

 

 2.        Programming
 
         Armenia Service Program (June 29-July 20): 17 participants from 8 parishes (10 males and 7 females, ages 18-24) have been confirmed for the 2010 ASP, which is now officially closed. Fr. Tateos Abdalian will serve as ASP Leader; an assistant is still being sought. The trip will include tourism and an eight-day service program in the city of Gyumri where participants will work on the Ounjian School construction site (where renovations are being done) and the FAR Soup Kitchen.

3.         Other
 
         The Central Council revisited their goals for the 2009-10 year and listed those that were, and were not, accomplished. Challenges and obstacles to success were examined.

 
4.         The next Central Council Meeting will take place during the Diocesan Assembly 
            being hosted by the St. James Church in Evanston, IL on May 1.

